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(i) Administration. Youthbuild funds 
for administrative costs may not ex-
ceed 15 percent of the total amount of 
Youthbuild program and project costs 
or such higher percentage as HUD de-
termines is necessary to support capac-
ity development by a private nonprofit 
organization. 

Subpart D—Youthbuild 
Implementation Grants 

§ 585.301 Purpose. 

HUD will award Youthbuild imple-
mentation grants to eligible applicants 
for the purpose of carrying out 
Youthbuild programs in accordance 
with subtitle D of title IV of the Na-
tional Affordable Housing Act. Applica-
tions will be selected in a national 
competition in accordance with the se-
lection process described in the current 
NOFA. 

§ 585.302 Award limits. 

Maximum awards. The maximum 
award for a Youthbuild implementa-
tion grant will be defined in the NOFA 
for each competition and may vary by 
competition. HUD may for good cause 
approve a grant in a higher amount 
than the specified limit. 

§ 585.303 Grant term. 

Funds awarded for implementation 
grants are expected to be used within 
30 months of the effective date of the 
implementation grant agreement. 

§ 585.304 Locational considerations. 

Each application for an implementa-
tion grant may only include activities 
to carry out one Youthbuild program, 
i.e., to start a new Youthbuild program 
or to fund new classes of Youthbuild 
participants for an existing program. 
The same applicant organization may 
submit more than one application in 
the current competition if the proposed 
programs are in different jurisdictions. 
HUD will not approve multiple applica-
tions for implementation grants in the 
same jurisdiction unless it determines 
that the jurisdiction is sufficiently 
large to justify approval of more than 
one application. 

§ 585.305 Eligible activities. 

Implementation grant activities to 
conduct a Youthbuild program may in-
clude: 

(a) Acquisition of housing and related 
facilities to be used for the purposes of 
providing homeownership, residential 
rental housing, or transitional housing 
for the homeless and low- and very low- 
income persons and families; 

(b) Architectural and engineering 
work associated with Youthbuild hous-
ing; 

(c) Construction of housing and re-
lated facilities to be used for the pur-
poses of providing homeownership, res-
idential rental housing, or transitional 
housing for the homeless and low- and 
very low-income persons and families; 

(d) Rehabilitation of housing and re-
lated facilities to be used for the pur-
poses of providing homeownership, res-
idential rental housing, or transitional 
housing for the homeless and low- and 
very low-income persons and families, 
including lead-based paint activities; 
in accordance with part 35 of this title; 

(e) Operating expenses and replace-
ment reserves for the housing assisted 
in the Youthbuild program; 

(f) Relocation payments and other as-
sistance required to comply with 
§ 585.308, legal fees, and construction 
management; 

(g) Outreach and recruitment activi-
ties, emphasizing special outreach ef-
forts to be undertaken to recruit eligi-
ble young women (including young 
women with dependent children); 

(h) Education and job training serv-
ices and activities including work ex-
perience, basic skills instruction and 
remedial education, bilingual edu-
cation; secondary education leading to 
the attainment of a high school di-
ploma or its equivalent; counseling and 
assistance in attaining post-secondary 
education and required financial aid; 

(i) Wages, benefits and need-based 
stipends provided to participants; 

(j) Leadership development, coun-
seling, support services, and develop-
ment of employment skills; 

(k) Defraying costs for the ongoing 
training and technical assistance needs 
of the recipient that are related to de-
veloping and carrying out a Youthbuild 
program; 
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